The regular meeting of the Harrisville City Council was held on August 10, 2015 at the City Office.

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. by Mayor Dobis and the Pledge of Allegiance was said.

Present: Mayor Dobis, Treasurer Keerl, Clerk Pierce, Council Members: Kaiser, Crick, Baird, Sanderson, Luenberger, Thomas and City Attorney Cook. 
Motion by Baird, support by Crick to approve the minutes of July 13, 2015 as amended. Motion carried 6-0.
Motion by Luenberger, support by Kaiser to pay the bills in the amount of $60,023.66. Motion carried: 6-0.
Mayor Dobis informed council of transfer of the Alcona County VFW Post 6466 to the City of Harrisville. As of September 1, 2015, the property will be under city control. Motion by Sanderson, support by Crick to accept termination of lease of VFW Post 6466. Motion carried: 6-0.

 Motion by Sanderson, support by Baird to authorize Mayor Dobis to accept leases of current tenants of building (District 2 Health Department, Child and Family Services, Community Mental Health) and continue rental obligations. Motion carried: 6-0.
Mayor Dobis advised council as to the millage levy for Water/Sewer for December (winter) taxes. The 2015 millage rate for the General Fund will be 6.0032 mills. which is the maximum allowable by law. Water will be 1.5000 mills. and Bond Improvement will be 2.600 mills. which is the maximum allowable by law. These levies are subject to review as revenue figures become available. Council will be informed of any changes that need to be made. Motion by Crick, support by Baird to accept the 2015 millage rates for the General Fund, Water and Bond Improvement. Motion carried: 6-0.
The City of Harrisville wishes to thank VFW Post 6466 for their years of service to the community. Good Luck to them as they become part of the Barton City VFW  Post. 

Clerk Pierce reported that the Summer Concert Series was very successful. The budget is $2500. for the series, and a total of $2045.93 was collected through donations by the audiences, the generous matching donation by the Harrisville Goodfellows and contributions by the Greenbush Chamber of Commerce and the Harrisville Lady Lions. Many positive comments were received as to the variety and quality of entertainment this year and many wished the series could be extended. Thank you to all the volunteers who helped collect the weekly donations. Your efforts are greatly appreciated. Motion by Crick, support by Luenberger to approve the 2016 concert series event. Motion carried: 6-0.
A request by Ben Dietrich for sidewalk reimbursement was presented to council by Mayor Dobis. Motion by Sanderson, support by Luenberger to reimburse Ben Dietrich of Harrisville Eye Care $100.00 for sidewalk replacement per city policy of a 50/50 split of the total cost of replacement. Motion carried: 6-0.
Mayor Dobis informed council of a request by Inspiration Alcona for a monetary donation to continue their work of bringing artists from across Michigan to their two annual retreats. The City of Harrisville supports the efforts of Inspiration Alcona in organizing their two annual retreats, but regrets the city, by law, cannot contribute to private organizations.
Mayor Dobis discussed with council the storm damage to a tree on city property which was uprooted and caused some damage to adjoining private property. A bid was received from Griff and Son Tree Service for $800.00 to remove the tree from city property and have the stump cut low. Motion by Luenberger, support by Crick to accept bid from Griff and Son Tree Service for $800.00 to clear area of debris. Motion carried: 6-0.

REPORTS
Mayor Dobis: Harrisville Harbor Grocery has received their liquor license and is in final stages of purchase agreement of the business with Grant Hampton. Pender Development is cleaning up the debris on the lots on Third Street, which was created during the clearing of the property this past spring.
Harbor Commission: Mayor Dobis informed council of his meeting with the State of Michigan Department of Natural Resources in July, 2015 and detailed the agreement between the state and the City of Harrisville as to the replacement of the docks at the harbor. 
Planning Commissioner Baird reports Planning Commission will meet on Wednesday, September 9, 2015 at 6:30 PM. Mr. Rick Pender will be on the agenda as well as review of the Master Plan and Recreation Plan.
Fire Department Advisory Committee members, City of Harrisville council members and city administrators, express their condolences to the family of Jim Pyne who was a member of the Fire Advisory Committee representing Harrisville Township. Jim’s time, talents, and enthusiasm for the community will be greatly missed.
Comment cards: KiAnn Kruttlin shared a City of Harrisville brochure from years past and encouraged the use of a description of Harrisville as “where the spirit of the north begins”. 
Council Last Comments: Sanderson reported that there was very good involvement from many  county representatives during a live radio broadcast by Carroll Broadcasting at Shotmakers. Thomas expressed concerns brought to her by residents concerning on going garage sales in the city. Zoning ordinances address this issue. Kaiser reports vehicles driving at excessive speeds on city side streets.
Mayor Dobis moved meeting to be adjourned.
Meeting adjourned at 8:26 P. M.
Next City Council meeting: September 14, 2015 at 7:00 P.M. at City Hall.
Mayor ___________________________      Clerk_____________________________  

